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Minutes of Pre-Bid Conference 
 
DATE:            Thursday, March 17, 2011 
 
TIME:            1:00 p.m. 
 
PROJECTS:   WBS 33203.3.1 (B-3657) Haywood County Bridge No. 9 
                                                            
LOCATION:  NCDOT Maintenance Office Building, Raleigh, Wake County 
 
A mandatory pre-bid conference was held for the above listed project.  A list of attendees 
is attached to these minutes. Mr. Zaki Wafa of the Bridge Management Unit conducted 
the pre-bid conference.  The bid opening date is at 2:00 p.m., Thursday, March 31, 2011.  
The following items are noted and are hereby made part of the contract: 
 

1. The date of availability has been revised to read as follows: 
 

“The date of availability for this contract is June 1, 2011.” 
 

2. The contractors were informed that the backfill detail had been added to plans.  
Sheet no. 2 had been revised to show the 4” perforated drain pipe and outlet pad 
for the backfill.  Based on contractor questions since the pre-bid meeting the 
limits of the temporary shoring have been revised on the end bent 2 side of the 
project.  The revised plan sheet no. 2 and revised bid sheet are attached to these 
minutes. 
 

3. The contractor’s attention is called to the fact that due to the additional shoring 
required along the end bent 2 approach, some temporary gravel pavement will be 
required in-order-to maintain traffic on the existing alignment until traffic can be 
placed on Stage 1.  The right-of-way being acquired for this project will be 
sufficient for placement of this temporary pavement.  The cost of this temporary 
gravel pavement should be included in the “Grading” pay item.   
 

4. The backfill detail has been added to sheet no. 21 and notes were added to sheet 
nos. 16 and 19 referencing the back fill detail on sheet no. 21.  These revised plan 
sheets were handed-out at the pre-bid meeting and are also attached to these 
minutes. 
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5. The “Bridge Approach Fills” special provision was handed-out at the pre-bid 
meeting and is also attached to these minutes. 
 

6. The bid sheet has been revised to include “Bridge Approach Fill – Subregional 
Tier, Sta. 13+80.00”.  A revised bid sheet was handed-out at the pre-bid meeting.  
As a result of the contractor question described in item no. 2 above the 
“Temporary Shoring” quantity has been increased.  The revised bid sheet is 
attached to these minutes. 
 

7. Traffic Control Plans are not included in the plan set because the existing 
roadway and bridge function in a one lane pattern and this traffic pattern is not 
being changed during the construction of the new bridge.  As outlined on page 8 
of the contract documents all items the contractor needs to maintain one lane of 
traffic during construction of the new bridge should be included in the lump sum 
contract line item “Traffic Control”. 
 

8. The contractors were informed that all utilities in-conflict with the bridge 
construction will be moved prior to June 1, 2011. 
 

9. The contractors were informed that all permits necessary for construction of the 
new bridge will be obtained prior to June 1, 2011. 

 
 
Attachments 
 
KA 
 
Cc:  Mitchell Bishop, PE 
        Chris Lee 
        Prospective Bidders 
        File 




































